

英语试题

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试 卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

考试时间为120分钟,满分150分

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Who will accompany the man home?

A. His father.

B. His mother.

C. His sister.

2. How much should the man pay?

A. £ 2,00.

B. £ 3, 40.

C. £ 5.00.

- 3. What does the woman mean?
 - A. She can't see clearly.
 - B. She is as old as the man.
 - C. She doesn't want a party.
- 4. What happened to the woman's money?

A. She spent it.

B. She lost it.

C. She lent it .

5. What music does John like best?

A. Folk music.

B. Classic music.

C. Rock 'n' roll.

第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各个小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。听第 6 段材料,回答 6、7 题。

6. When is the under 16s open to the trainees?

A. On Mondays.

B. On Thursdays.

C. On Saturdays.

7. What is required to join the club?

A. Filling in a form.

B. Showing the ID card.

C. Getting parents' permission.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. How does the woman feel?

A. Surprised.

B. Annoyed.

C. Satisfied.

9. What does the woman want the man to do?

A. Repair the printer.

B. Pick up some ink.

C. Take her some paper.

新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第 1页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



10. What is the woman going to do next?

A. Send a message.

B. Make a telephone.

C. Buy a new phone.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What does the woman order?

A. Chicken.

B. Cabbage with beef.

C. Fried fish.

12. What kind of fish does Mark like?

A. Salty.

B. Sweet.

C. Smelly.

13. What is the possible relationship between the speakers?

A. Customer and waiter.

B. Colleagues.

C. Boss and clerk.

请听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. What's wrong with the woman?

A. She has a headache.

B. She can't concentrate.

C. She failed in the exam.

15. Why does the woman feel stupid?

A. She often gets lost.

B. She often loses things.

C. She often feels worried.

16. What does the man advise the woman to do?

A. Have more rest.

B. Consult a doctor.

C. Turn to their professor.

17. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In the yard.

B. At the doctor's.

C. In the classmom.

请听第10段材料,回答第18至20题。

18. What was Picasso's purpose of painting?

A. To entertain himself.

B. To make a living.

C. To give people a surprise.

19. How many painters are mentioned?

A. Two.

B. Three.

C. Four.

20. What does the speaker want the class to do?

A. Learn about more painters. B. Have a discussion.

C. Go over the class.

微信客服: zizzs2018

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15 小题:每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Jurassic World: The Exhibition-London

Description

Tickets

Get closer to dinosaurs than ever before in Jurassic World: The Exhibition! Based on one of the biggest films in cinema history, the exhibition lets audiences of all ages experience scenes inspired by the beloved films. Now, the park that was only a promise comes to life... right before your eyes.

• Adult (ages 13+) for £ 20.00 per person

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- Reduced (under 13, 65+, disabled) for £ 16.00 per person
- Group Bundle (4+ tickets) for £ 18.00 per person

Highlights

- After selecting your tickets, treat yourself to a "Gift Package" to make your experience extra
 special.
- Prepare to be left in amazement at this experience that brings the ground-breaking film Jurassic
 World to life at the London ExCeL.
- · Have a face-to-face encounter with the life-size dinosaurs as you walk through the world-famous

析高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Jurassic World gates.

 Step behind the glass into the Creation Lab and imagine what it would have been like to walk among the breathtaking animals.

General Information

Date: from 24 March 2023 to 15 May 2023

Opening hours:

Mondays to Fridays: 10 a.m. -6 p.m., Saturdays & Sundays: 9 a.m. -8 p.m.

Duration: 45 minutes

Location: ExCeL London, Royal Victoria Dock (Custom House, Elizabeth Line/DLR)

Age requirement: all ages are welcome. Free entry for children under 4.

Accessibility: the venue is wheelchair accessible. Once your own ticket has been purchased, a carer ticket can be requested by contacting us HERE.

Parking tickets are available. For more information, please check your confirmation email after purchasing tickets.

21. How much should a couple with a 3-year-old boy pay?

A. £ 40.

B. £ 52.

C. £ 56.

D. £ 58.

22. What can visitors do in the exhibition?

A. Learn knowledge about films.

B. Have a close look at dinosaurs.

C. Get a "Gift Package" at a low price.

D. Do experiments in the Creation Lab.

23. Where can we see this text?

A. On a website.

B. In a magazine.

C. In a tour brochure.

D. On an advertising board.

H

As a young doctor training during the late 90s and early 2000s in New York City, days and nights merged. Being a doctor consumed Rakesh Patel; work weeks lasted more than 100 hours, with no focus on balance or well-being. As the head of the surgical teams, he ran the operating room with an iron fist. He made decisions, expected people to follow his lead and was severe in criticisms.

A decade later, Patel found a balance, resulting in a great difference in both his personal life and operating room. This wasn't an overnight change, says the 15-year veteran physician, rather a slow climb to becoming a better surgeon and person—one that started more than 10,000 feet above sea level in Colorado.

Patel got his first taste of mountaineering at Longs Peak in the northern front range of the Rocky Mountains. A friend asked him to join, and Patel was instantly hooked. He took short trips to climb mountains in Washington state and Ecuador before going on his first major mountaineering expedition to Denali, formerly Mount McKinley, in 2009. Patel completed the Seven Summits on May 21, 2022 by climbing Mount Kosciuszko in Australia.

While he became a better climber with each peak, Patel says the most valuable lessons he learned while climbing were those about life—that it must be fully appreciated and that people are not defined by their occupation. Working with others to achieve a common goal, he learned what it means to be a better leader and teammate.

Ascending the world's tallest mountains with a team of alpinists (登山队), Patel saw that every person on a team must feel valued to achieve a common goal. Working together in this manner, he says, leads to success in the mountains as well as the operating room.

Just like he built from Long's Peak to Everest, training as hard as possible to reach the highest

新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第 3页(共 8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



eaks, Patel feels the same about surgery. He now specializes in complex surgeries, but only after ears of training with more straightforward procedures.

Both medicine and climbing taught him resilience (韧性) in different ways. Both are now part of 'atel's DNA. "Every single climb and every single surgery have some form of barrier," he said. 'With experience, a calm head and the support of your team, you can overcome any difficulty."

- 24. What was Patel like ten years ago?
 - A. Eager to become a skilled doctor.
 - C. Desperate to live a balanced life.
- B. Hard to get along with at work.
- D. Proud of his team workers.
- 25. How is surgery similar to mountain climbing according to Patel?
 - A. They both require courage.
 - C. They both need team work.
- 26. What did Patel learn from his experience?
 - A. Hard training is vital in his work.
 - C. One shouldn't be stuck in one job.
- 27. What is the purpose of the text?
 - A. To encourage people to learn to relax.
 - C. To teach people how to overcome difficulty.

- B. They are not that difficult.
- D. They won't necessarily last long.
- B. Changes won't happen overnight.
- D. Climbing is the best way to test a person.
- B. To call on people to respect doctors.
- D. To tell of a physician's transformation.

C

If you're in the market for a new food or water dish for your cat, you might want to check **out** Free the Ocean's Bamboo Cat Bowls. These are made of bamboo fibers and rice husks (稻壳) and **are** more eco-friendly than traditional plastic.

The presence of bamboo—used as a renewable filler—is part of what makes the bowl greener. Bamboo, which is technically a grass, grows 30% faster than trees and as much as 1.5 inches per hour! Not surprisingly, it produces 30% more oxygen and absorbs 35% more carbon dioxide than trees, according to Mimi Ausland, founder of Free the Ocean. "It's a cut-and-come-again plant, which means it can be cropped without disrupting the root ball, reducing carbon giving off when it's harvested."

Rice husk is a byproduct of rice production that is a challenge to farmers because it is hard to break down and of no great value. Its use as a filler provides a purpose for an otherwise useless material and, along with the bamboo.

Ausland said, "Plastic cat dishes harbor bacteria (细菌), which can put your cat's health at risk. Even if pet owners clean them regularly, they cannot be fully <u>sanitized</u>. Plastic bowls are the main cause of cat diseases."

However, the bamboo cat bowl will not leach (渗入) harmful chemicals into your pet's water the way that traditional plastic can and it is naturally free of bacteria.

Cats will like the bowls, as they have low edges. With an easy-to-pick-up handle, they come in four colors.

One customer commented, "My cats prefer these cat food bowls just like me. The cats like the low lip that makes it easy to eat out of. And the fact that they're made of bamboo and that buying them makes a difference to the environment is amazing! And it is easy to wash in the dishwasher."

- 28. What is mainly talked about in paragraph 2?
 - A. The importance of bamboo in nature.
 - B. The advantages of bamboo over grass.
 - C. The benefits of using bamboo as material.
 - D. The role of bamboo in reducing pollution.

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 29. What does the underlined word "sanitized" in paragraph 4 most probably mean?
 - A. Replaced.
- B. Removed.
- C. Found.
- D. Used.

- 30. What is the purpose of the passage?
 - A. To promote a new product.
 - B. To give pet owners some advice.
 - C. To introduce the functions of bamboo.
 - D. To point out the link between material and health.
- 31. What can we infer from the customer's words?
 - A. Cats have low lips.

B. Cats are easy to satisfy.

C. He is fond of the new bowl.

D. He doesn't like doing housework.

D

When customers in downtown Vancouver placed orders with Pizza Hut in September, many of the pies landed on their doorsteps without a person in sight. Instead, diners were met by autonomous robots looking like a cooler on four wheels with eyelike lights.

The belief held by Serve Robotics is simple: with slim restaurant profits, a labor shortage and climate change worries "Why move a two-pound hamburger in a two-ton car?" A handful of other robotic delivery companies have the same idea, but they are facing several roadblocks.

"They're drawing a lot of attention from people while they're out on the sidewalk because they're not seeing them that often and people are excited to see them, but as usage continues to increase, this can cause a lot of crowding on already narrow sidewalks," said Prabhjot Gill, a McKinsey & Co. associate partner.

Ali Kashani, Serve's Vancouver-bred chief executive, considers the criticism to be a natural part of innovation and thinks they are "a win-win for everybody". But he's tried to quiet concerns by ensuring his robots flash their lights to warn people they are around. They are equipped with automatic crash prevention, vehicle collision avoidance and emergency braking.

However, David Lepofsky, chair of the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act Alliance, said, "It's not like we're denying people a service. We've got a way to deliver pizzas that we've had since we've had pizza delivery. It's called human beings."

Manish Dhankher, Pizza Hut Canada's chief customer officer, agrees no pizza delivery is worth risking somebody's safety, but said his company only partnered with Serve once the robots had made thousands of injury-free trips.

Serve robots only made nearby deliveries for Pizza Hut's 1725 Robson St. location for two weeks, but the pilot generated "childlike excitement" from customers and had a 95 per cent satisfaction rate.

But Pizza Hut isn't ready to roll out robots permanently.

"We want to learn more," he said. "What happens when you put this in the snowy areas of Saskatchewan and what happens when there is freezing rain?"

- 32. What is Gill's attitude toward food delivery robots?
 - A. Supportive.
- B. Negative.
- C. Tolerant.
- D. Doubtful.
- 33. What did Kashani do with the robots to ease people's worry?
 - A. Add security systems.

- B. Create special routes.
- C. Put them to practical tests.
- D. Advocate their safety.
- 34. Which can we infer from Dhankher's words?
 - A. Food delivery robots are completely safe.
 - B. Pizza Hut may use food delivery robots in the future.
 - C. Pizza Hut won't choose food delivery robots forever.
 - D. He worries about the effect of bad weather conditions.

新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第 5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 35. What can be the best title for the text?
 - A. Food Delivery Robots Need to Be Improved
 - B. The Food Delivery Companies Are Taking off
 - C. The Inventor of Food Delivery Robots Are Optimistic
 - D. Mass Adoption of Food Delivery Robots Was Delayed

第二节 (共5小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 12.5 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

How do cats squeeze through small spaces?

Cats are so flexible that a 2014 study half-jokingly investigated whether they are liquids. <u>36</u>
But how does their body enable them to do this?

The key to cats' ability to apparently "flow" through tiny gaps is their unique shoulder girdle (肩帶). In humans, the shoulder girdle is composed of the shoulder blades (肩胛骨) and the collarbones. 37 The resulting shoulder girdle provides support for the muscles of the arms.

In contrast, the shoulder blades of cats are attached to the rest of the body only by muscles. The same holds true for cats' collarbones. Moreover, cats' collarbones are much smaller in comparison with the rest of the cat's body.

These features help cats squeeze through tight openings. Being able to fit into small spaces is an evolutionary advantage when hunting mice. __38__

In addition, cats' whiskers (胡须) also help them squeeze through spaces. Whiskers are hairs that are twice as thick as cats' "guard hairs". "Guard hairs" refer to the longer, thicker hairs in cats' fur. These whiskers can help cats judge the size of small spaces before attempting to squeeze through.

____39 __ Physicist Marc - Antoine Fardin investigated that question in the 2014 study. He concluded that cats can either be liquid or solid, depending on the situation. A liquid is traditionally defined as a material that adapts its shape to fit a container. ___40 __ There are many images on the internet showing cats can fit into sinks, vases, bowls, jars and wine glasses.

- A. Given enough time, cats meet this definition.
- B. Why do cats like to squeeze into tiny spaces?
- C. They can squeeze through impossibly small holes.
- D. So avoid disturbing cats even if you are concerned.
- E. These two bones are connected together in humans.
- F. And it also helps cat hide and escape from potential enemies.
- G. Does their impressive flexibility mean cats are essentially liquids?

第三部分 语言知识运用 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

6

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Ramu started a business with great enthusiasm but just after a few months, his business became bankrupt. After that, Ramu didn't do anything but sit and pray.

His teacher asked him, "Why don't you 41 doing some other work?" Ramu replied, "I worked so hard and I worked 24 by 7 and yet that business 42. "The teacher tried to 43 him saying, "But that's life. Sometimes we get 44 at what we do and sometimes we don't. This doesn't 45 we stop working."

"What's the 46 of doing work when I can't be sure of success?" Ramu asked. The teacher took Ramu to a room. Showing him a 47 tomato plant, he said, "Look at this. When I 48,

., 新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



it's seed. I did everything right for it. I 49 it carefully but it still died. Doing work is the same. No matter how hard you try, you cannot 50 what will happen in the end." Ramu looked 51.

Ramu had now read the lesson of success. He understood what he had to do and left with a renewed vigor.

B. start	C. expect	D. admire
B. changed		D. completed
B. support		D. comfort
B. inspiration	200 m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m	D. criticism
B. mean	C. allow	D. insist
B. trouble	C. point	D. method
B. fragile		D. dead
B. showed	C. fertilized	D. harvested
B. turned to	C. referred to	D. added to
B. decide	C. pretend	D. suspect
B. amazed	C. confused	D. frustrated
B. cause	C. result	D. process
B. Generally	C. Importantly	D. Fortunately
B. chances	C. options	D. feelings
B. surprise	C. reward	D. honor
	B. changed B. support B. inspiration B. mean B. trouble B. fragile B. showed B. turned to B. decide B. amazed B. cause B. Generally B. chances	B. changed C. failed C. impress B. inspiration C. guidance B. mean C. allow B. trouble C. point C. vigorous C. fertilized C. referred to C. pretend C. confused C. result C. result C. Importantly C. options

第二节 (共10小题:每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

China's commercial carrier rockets have welcomed a new member to the family, after the Smart Dragon-3, ___56__ Jielong-3, made its successful flight from the waters of the Yellow Sea, sending 14 satellites ___57__ (precise) into their designated orbit.

The vehicle, developed by the state-owned China Academy of Launch Vehicle Technology and _____58__ (weigh) about 140 tons, is a carrier rocket with a total length of about 31 meters. It is capable of sending a 1.5-ton payload (有效载荷) to the 500-kilometer orbit, has a even ____59__ (large) nose cone(锥体) that provides more space for payloads and diversified launch modes, and ____60__ (be) more cost-efficient. It is a highly reliable launch vehicle fitted with facilities that support both land- and sea-based launches.

Seaborne launches in China have historically been cold launches, <u>61</u> use a booster(火箭助推器) powered by compressed (压缩) air, steam or gas to launch the vehicle to a certain altitude before starting the rocket engine. This time, Smart Dragon - 3 pushed <u>62</u> (it) out of the launching cell using its own engine.

While the extreme heat during hot launches will cause some damage to <u>63</u> (equip) on board the ship, China has developed the ability <u>64</u> (reduce) this impact through temperature-resistant treatment for the ship.

Among the 14 satellites sent into orbit during this mission was Torch-1, 65 satellite which will be used to carry out observations on microbial growth in microgravity conditions.

新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分40分)

第一节(满分15分)

假定你是李华,你校英语报在征集题目为"Community Service"的短文、请你写一篇英文短文投稿。内容包括:

- 1. 你的经历;
- 2. 你的感受。

注意: 1. 词数应为80左右;

2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Community Service

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

To Whom It May Concern

The first time I saw my daughter, I knew I would do anything to help her grow and learn. Then, before she was even of school age, I noticed she was learning at a slower pace than the other kids.

When she started first grade, I asked the school if she could be tested for learning disabilities. They said they didn't do that type of testing until third grade. But I knew that third grade would be too long of a wait. She needed help right away.

I kept praying and working with her at home, and then I decided to move to a town with a better school system. I had no idea that the move would be the answer to my prayers.

We made the move, and I went to school the first day to meet my daughter's teacher. She was so welcoming, and the way my daughter looked up at her and smiled showed that I had made the right decision. I felt the heaviness of worry lift off my chest.

After a few months, I went to the school for a meeting with my daughter's teacher. During the meeting, I expressed my concern about her learning difficulties, and the teacher agreed with most of my concerns. I explained to her that the prior school would not test her for any learning disabilities until she was in third grade, and I felt that was wasting time. Her teacher agreed, but she was not sure if they would be able to do any testing in first grade either.

The next morning I started writing a letter "to whom it may concern". In the letter, I explained how every time my daughter and I would read together, we would both end up in tears. I didn't have the proper training to teach her. I poured all of my feelings, emotions and fears into the letter, and then shared my hope of helping her succeed. I begged for help in the letter from anyone who would listen, sealed it and gave it to my daughter's teacher.

注意:

8

- 1. 所续写短文的词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Later that day, I received an e-mail from her.

	right
away	

新高考Ⅱ卷 英语试题 第8页(共8页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830